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The Hendricks County Board of Zoning Appeals was scheduled to meet in the Hendricks County 

Government Center, Meeting Rooms 4 and 5, Monday, October 19, 2020.  On the morning of the meeting, 

Zoning Secretary Leslie Dardeen, received an email from Kristin Flora stating that she was withdrawing her 

petition of VAR 20-20.  On advice of counsel,  Board President Rod Lasley was notified and asked to make 

a determination on whether to continue with or cancel the board meeting.  Mr. Lasley decided to cancel the 

meeting as there had been no public inquiries on VAR 20-20 and no other cases were scheduled to be 

heard.  County Attorney, Greg Steuerwald and BZA Board members, Anthony Hession, Sam Himsel, Walt 

O’Riley and Ron Kneeland were notified via email of the cancellation.  No further action is required on the 

withdrawal of VAR 20-20.  The next scheduled board meeting is November 16, 2020. 
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